
Protecting Nonprofit Nonpartisanship    

A broad, nationwide coalition of 501(c)(3) organizations, made up of 

charitable nonprofits, including religious institutions and foundations, 

delivered a clear message to Congress on April 5: maintain the current 

law that protects nonprofits organizations from being hounded for 

partisan political contributions and endorsements. The Community 

Letter in Support of Nonpartisanship, signed by nearly 4,500 

organizations from every state and every segment of the charitable and 

foundation communities (including CancerCare), makes a strong 

statement in support of nonpartisanship and urges those who have 

vowed to repeal or weaken this vital protection to leave existing law in 

place for nonprofit organizations and the people they serve.   

Dear Senator/Representative: 

The undersigned organizations strongly oppose proposals that would 

politicize the charitable nonprofit and philanthropic community by 

repealing or weakening current federal tax law protections that prohibit 

501(c)(3) organizations from endorsing, opposing, or contributing to 

political candidates. 

Nonpartisanship is a cornerstone principle that has strengthened the 

public’s trust of the charitable community. In exchange for enjoying 

tax-exempt status and the ability to receive tax-deductible 

contributions, 501(c)(3) organizations – charitable nonprofits, including 

religious congregations, and foundations – agree to not engage in “any 

political campaign on behalf of (or in opposition to) any candidate for 

public office.” 

That provision of law protects the integrity and independence of 

charitable nonprofits and foundations. It shields the entire 501(c)(3) 

community against the rancor of partisan politics so the charitable 

community can be a safe haven where individuals of all beliefs come 

together to solve community problems free from partisan divisions. It 

screens out doubts and suspicions regarding ulterior partisan motives of 
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charitable organizations, as undoubtedly would occur if even just a few 

charitable organizations engaged in partisan politics. Nonpartisan 

credibility is critical to the ability of 501(c)(3) organizations to work 

with elected officials of all parties at the local, state, and federal levels 

to address community needs. 

Charitable nonprofits, including religious congregations, are free to 

speak on important matters of the day and advocate on public policy 

issues and legislation. Private foundations, while barred from most 

lobbying activities, are free to engage in public debates, promote public 

education efforts, and fund a wide range of issue-focused activities. 

The relevant language in Section 501(c)(3) merely prohibits partisan 

campaign intervention, defined to include endorsing or opposing 

candidates for public office, publishing or distributing statements for or 

against candidates, or using tax-deductible and other resources to 

support partisan campaign activities. 

We are united in opposing any and all efforts to weaken or repeal this 

longstanding protection in the federal tax code (sometimes called the 

Johnson Amendment) that President Eisenhower signed into law in 

1954. Weakening the law by allowing leaders of individual 501(c)(3) 

entities to endorse candidates for public office and engage in some 

partisan electioneering activities would damage the integrity and 

effectiveness of all charitable organizations and spawn litigation as 

innovative partisans seek to expand gray areas in the proposed 

legislation. Repealing the Johnson Amendment, an approach promoted 

by the President and some in Congress, would damage the federal 

Treasury as people take tax deductions for political contributions they 

could then funnel through charitable nonprofits, undercut fair elections 

by providing a loophole to avoid campaign contribution disclosure 

laws, and empower politicians to exert pressure for access to 

foundation assets and charitable funds for their own partisan campaigns 

rather than for the public good. 

We urge you to join us in opposing efforts to weaken and/or repeal the 

current law that for six decades has successfully protected the integrity 



and effectiveness of charitable nonprofits and foundations by keeping 

them apart from partisan politics. 

 

 

 

See https://www.givevoice.org/community-letter-signers  for list of signers to this letter.   
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